

Town of Grifton

Honorable Mayor Billy Ray Jackson

Board of Commissioners

Buddy Albritton Richard Hill Ardathy Spikes Sammy Whitehurst

Town Manager

Joe Albright

Greetings! This newsletter contains some important information and reminders for our community.

First Farmers Market A Success!

The first Town of Grifton Farmers Market on May 21st, 2011 was a success. We will be welcoming everyone back and continuing this event weekly on Saturdays from 8 am to 12 pm. We are looking for vendors to provide fresh produce, baked goods, homemade jellies/jams, and other assorted agricultural products. Participate in purchasing or selling fresh local goods while interacting within your own community! If you are interested in participating as a vendor or want more information as a customer we urge you to come by Town Hall. Vendors must fill out a vendor application form.

Budget Public Hearing

The Grifton Board of Commissioners will hold a public hearing session June 7th, 2011 at 7pm for the Fiscal Year 2011-2012 budget. Citizens of Grifton are welcome to attend the public hearing as the Board of Commissioners and Town Manager discuss the changes to next years budget.

Keep Grifton Beautiful!

As a reminder, the Town of Grifton wishes to encourage all citizens and business owners to help make and keep Grifton beautiful. While town officials and volunteer organizations work hard every day to make the town visually appealing, all citizens need to work together to keep our community beautiful. Please take steps to regularly mow and maintain yards and other property. Take steps to ensure that trash, debris, and other refuse does not accumulate on your property. Overgrown grass and debris on property is not only a violation of town ordinance, but it is a public health nuisance that serves to harbor rodents and other vermin. By working together, we can all create and maintain a beautiful community!

Other Reminders:

Leaf and limb pickup will occur on Monday of each week. All leaves and small material must be bagged or placed inside a container that is not heavier than 50 pounds. Limbs must be cut into sections no more than 4 foot lengths and cannot exceed 6 inches in diameter. The Town will not pick up yard debris exceeding these size limits. The Town will also not pick up large piles of yard waste left by a professional landscaper. The landscaper must be responsible for removing the materials.

The Town of Grifton **does not** provide large bulk item or white good collection. Large items and white goods can be taken to the Pitt County landfill station located on Weyerhaeuser Road. Any person placing large items or piles of limbs that are over the size limits on the roadside will receive a

June 2011 Page 1

notice from the Town of Grifton to have these items removed. If they are not removed within 3 days after the date of the notice, the Town will have them removed and bill the property owner for the expense. If you have any questions regarding trash pick-up, please contact the Town Hall at (252) 524-5168.

The Town has a junk car ordinance that the Police Department and Town Manager are responsible for enforcing. The Town's definition of a junk car is: (1). A motor vehicle that does not display a current license plate lawfully upon that vehicle; (2). Is partially dismantled or wrecked; (3) Cannot be self-propelled or moved in the manner in which it was originally intended to be moved; (4) Is more than five (5) years old and worth less than one hundred dollars (\$100.00). Each home is allowed to have one vehicle described above as long as the car is covered with an approved covering and it is located in the rear yard, out of view from the street. If you have any questions concerning this ordinance, please contact the Police Department or Town Hall. Remember, the Town does have the right to remove the vehicle after official notification.

The Town would like to remind citizens with dogs that it is unlawful to allow dogs to run at large within the town limits. Any dog found to be running at large within the town will be picked up by the Grifton Police Department. Dog owners who violate the Town's animal control ordinance will be issued a citation for such violation. Please help us protect the well-being of your pets and the well-being of the community by obeying the Town's animal control ordinance.

If you have any questions or comments about Town of Grifton services, you can contact the Town Hall at (252) 524-5168.

June 2011 Page 2